				TOWN OF NEWTON
				PROPOSED BUDGET MEETING AND
				BOARD MEETING
				NOVEMBER 14, 2018
	On November 14, 2018 at 6:00 pm the proposed 2019 budget meeting for the Town of Newton was opened by the chairman.  Present:  Roger Busse, Chairman; Denise Thomas, Supervisor #1; Mark Knorr, Supervisor #2; Paulette Vogt, Treasurer; Barbara Pankratz, Clerk; Michael Slattery, Zoning Administrator; Dave Mueller, Road Superintendent/Law Enforcement Officer; Ed Downing, Charlie Bauer, and Rebecca Wilinski.

	There being no questions about the proposed budget Charlie Bauer made a motion to accept the 2019 Budget for the Town of Newton.  Motion was seconded by Ed Downing and carried.

	Ed Downing made a motion to approve the 2019 Highway Expenditures and to adopt the 2019 tax levy for the Town of Newton. Charlie Bauer seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

	Denise Thomas made a motion to adjourn the budget meeting procedure.  Said motion was seconded by Mark Knorr and carried.

	The regular town board meeting was called to order and the pledge of allegiance was recited by all who were present.

	The clerk noted that the affidavit of posting the agenda was signed by Dave Mueller and notarized by herself.

	Mark Knorr made a motion to approve the agenda for the November meeting.  Denise Thomas seconded the motion which carried.

	The previous Town Board meeting minutes held on October 3, 2018 and October 30, 2018 were approved by motion made by Mark Knorr and seconded by Roger Busse.  Motion carried.

	The treasurer’s report was approved by motion made by Roger Busse and seconded by Mark Knorr.  Motion carried.

	Public in-put was opened and Rebecca Wilinski came before the Board to talk about building a fence on her property to block out cars, etc. at N Cars located at 8622 Center Road.  Supervisor Denise Thomas did view the property and talked to Ms. Wilinski indicating she should come before the Board with her complaints about the property.  N Cars does have a conditional use permit stating a maximum of ten cars are allowed on the property and hours of operation are from 10 – 5.  The permit also stated that cars were to be repaired as a come and go situation and not to be permanently on premises.  Presently there are trucks, trailers and boats as well as junk on the property.  The Plan Commission will meet in December and this matter will be placed on their agenda for review of the conditional use permit and the matter will be addressed at the January town board meeting.  Dave Mueller, Law Enforcement Officer will inform the owner that the garbage has to be removed.
	Public in-put was closed since there was nothing further to come before that agenda item.

	Supervisor Denise Thomas noted that she had spoken to Dawn Reichwaldt about further cleaning up her property.  Dawn told Denise that she had spoken to Nick Wagner and will continue working on cleaning up her property on LS.  She also indicated that she needs an address for the parcel that she owns.

	The matter of an abandoned trailer on Tom Fischer’s property was addressed.   Roger Busse will send him a letter since he had talked to him previously.

	The Mark Herman property located on County Road CR was the next matter to be discussed.  His conditional use permit will be reviewed in December since the property has not been cleaned up.  Roger Busse will send him a letter with a copy of the conditional use permit.

	It is noted that the Board had approved $5,380.00 for Signature Landscapes for the Newton culvert project and that the bill was for $9,718.  Also the statement from Braun Electric, Inc. for digging out the new culvert was in the amount of $3,674.28.  Supervisor Denise Thomas stated that it has to be done the right way and the Town has to come up with a plan that is cost effective.  Roger Busse said it is costing additional money but mistakes were made and it has to be dealt with even though it was not budgeted.

	Blue Royal Dairy Farm scraped mud off of the road into the ditch from the field work that they are doing.   A statement will be sent by the Road Superintendent charging Department of Transportation rates for removal.

	There were no comments from the Board about the by-laws for the Manitowoc County Unit of the Wisconsin Towns Association.

	Road Superintendent Dave Mueller indicated that the culvert on Gass Lake Road is done.  He told the Board what work had been done.  Dave also stated that the new welder is being used and that ACE caulked the windows in the hall.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	The matter of an ATV route on County U from Gass Lake Road down to County Road CR was the next item discussed.  The Road Superintendent would need one or two signs.  The Town would have to notify the County that the Town is doing it but we do not have to ask permission to do it since the speed limit is 35 MPH.  This will be on the agenda in December.

	Dave also inquired whether or not there was any money in the budget for winter patching.  Roger Busse will check into it.  Dave delivered some sand and stated that he charges $35. for the trip plus billing for whatever material is used.  Roger Busse said the cost should remain the same.

	Dave also indicated that Nelson Trucking does not have an address sign in front of the business.
Other things he addressed was a neighbor dispute about property; a horse being loose; and a couple of calls about dogs in the road.
	Mike Slattery, Zoning Administrator give his report for October to the Board.  There were no questions about the same.

	Treasurer, Paulette Vogt was asked by Bank First National to meet with a representative who told Paulette that the bank had eliminated our overflow account.  At this point if we have more than $650,000. we are not insured.  The bank, however, will give us a letter of insurability.

	Mark Knorr made a motion to accept the bills for the month of October.  Roger Busse seconded the motion which carried.

	Mark Knorr made a motion to adjourn the November board meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Roger Busse and carried.

					Barbara Pankratz, Town Clerk





	



